
 

 

 

Press Release   

The official handover ceremony of BCEL’s General Managing Directorship 

On 14/06/2021, at 15:30 hrs. Banque Pour Le Commerce Exterieur Lao Public (BCEL) held an 

official handover ceremony of the General Managing Directorship of BCEL. The ceremony was 

honorably attended by Mr. Sonexay Sithphaxay, Governor of the Bank of the Lao PDR, Dr. 

Bounleua Sinxayvoravong, Deputy Minister of Finance - Chairman of the Board of Directors of 

BCEL, and relevant department from the BOL, BCEL’s Board member, BCEL management team, 

chief of divisions, centers, and some invited guests. There were also BCEL branch managers across 

the system attending the ceremony online via Zoom platform. 

At the ceremony, the decision was announced: 

1. To assign Mr. Phoukhong Chanthachak, the outgoing General Managing Director of BCEL to 

assume a new role in the Bank of the Lao PDR; 

2. Appointed Mr. Khamphout Sitthilath as the General Managing Director of BCEL, effective from 

15/06/2021; 

 

 
Signing of the official handover between the outgoing General Managing Director and the 

new General Managing Director 



 
Speech by Mr. Phoukhong Chanthachak 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. Sonexay Sithphaxay, Governor of the Bank of the Lao PDR, addressing at the 

ceremony. 



 
 

 Speech by Mr. Khamphout Sitthilath 


